September 21, 2015

Mr. Scott Blake Victorian Village Inc. 671 Jefferson Ave. Memphis, TN 38105

RE: Approval - Victorian Village SkyCop Challenge Grant

DOWNTOWN COMMISSION

CENTER CITY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

> CENTER CITY REVENUE FINANCE CORPORATION

DOWNTOWN PARKING **AUTHORITY** 

> **DESIGN REVIEW** BOARD

Dear Mr. Blake;

This letter is to confirm that on August 19, 2015, the Center City Development Corporation (CCDC) approved a grant in the amount of \$5,000 to help the Victorian Village CDC fund four (4) SkyCop cameras in your neighborhood.

We understand that each camera is actually a three-headed cluster of cameras tied directly to the Real Time Crime Center and will cost approximately \$8000 each. Victorian Village CDC is contributing the first \$4000 per camera (for a total of \$16,000) and asking other stakeholders to raise the matching 50%. The CCDC is proud to contribute a total of \$5,000 to this effort.

Please note that you have until August 19, 2016 to complete your fundraising and begin the project. Please contact the Downtown Memphis Commission's Chief Financial Officer, Ms. Jennifer Oswalt, at (901) 575-0550 when you have met your total fundraising goal. Ms. Oswalt will process your request for grant disbursement from the CCDC. Keep in mind that we require receipts and documentation of all expenses associated with the use of these grant funds.

Thank you again for your continued investment in Downtown Memphis and for everything you do to make Victorian Village one of Downtown's great neighborhoods! Please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any questions or if I can be of any assistance.

Sincerely,

Brett Roler, AICP Director of Planning

The Crump Building 114 North Main Street Memphis, TN 38103 901.575.0540

DowntownMemphisCommission.com